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HELD AT:  Trenton Township Maintenance and Office Building, 15495 Hartford Road,   
   Sunbury, OH  43074 
 
ROLL CALL: Chairman Almendinger called meeting to order.  Roll call:  Richard Fisher – here, Mark 

Almendinger – here, and Kevin Justice – here. 
 
MINUTES:  Fiscal Officer read minutes of November 6, 2024 meeting.    

Motion to approve:  Justice      
Second:  Fisher 

    Vote: all -yes, motion carried.    
 
BILLS:   Motion to pay bills:  Fisher   

Second:  Justice 
    Vote: all - yes, motion carried. 
MANAGEMENT 
REPORT:  Trustees signed Management Report dated December 4, 2024 
 
TRASH DAYS:  Fisher said he talked 2-3 weeks ago with Simms about getting refund applied to bill. 
 
PUBLIC 
PARTICIPATION: Candi and Steve Smith asked about the junk on the property at 2756 CR 605.  

Almendinger asked Dattilo to check about any vehicles and possibly the Health 
Department. 

    Ron Van Winkle spoke about the Comprehensive Plan.  The audience did not want the  
overlay map.  They like the idea of conservation subdivision and want to keep at 3-5 
acres.  Almendinger said that we have a TIF over the township and he felt that you can’t 
fault people wanting to sell their land for high dollars.  Justice said we don’t have sewer 
or police to offer the landowners.  Justice said the Comprehensive Plan is what we want  

   
BSTG FIRE 
DEPARTMENT: Fisher reported that in October there were a total of 162 runs with 21 being in Trenton 

Township.  There were some part-timers that resigned and they have hired two additional 
firefighters to pay with budget decreases.  The Board will open the bid for the building 
next Wednesday.  Approximate cost is 5.3 mil with Delaware Co. paying one-half. Fisher 
said there are no plans for equipment or additional personnel.  Bond cannot be used to 
buy fire apparatus.  Left-over money from the Bond will go back to the taxpayers. 

 
CEMETERY 
DEEDS:   Trustees signed deed for Cheryl Wampler (changed grave plots from last deed)     
  
ZONING   
INSPECTOR 
REPORT:  Dattillo reported that he had attended the DRPC, BZC, and Trustees meeting.  He is now 

on #23 for Zoning which is really slow compared to last year.   January 16 is the next 
BZA/BZC meeting. 
Motion to accept the Zoning Inspector’s Report:  Fisher 

Second:  Almendinger 
    Vote: all - yes, motion carried. 
 
CEMETERY:  Any equipment Issues?  No  Barney reported quiet month. 
 
ROADS:   Any equipment Issues?  No  Barney reported that Creek Road got its trees trimmed.  

The salt spreader/bermer is in at Dexter and they measured here for brackets.  They will 
call when ready to install. 

 
RECYCLING:  Barney reported that it was on schedule sometimes, but he did call the Health  

Department about them being behind 
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NEW BUSINESS:  Delaware now has a vertical mower for the roads. 
   Year End Meeting – Monday, December 30, 2024, at 4 p.m. 
   Organizational, Roads and Inventory, and Regular Meeting – Thursday, January 

2, 2025, at 10 a.m. 
 
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn: Fisher   

Second:  Justice           
Vote:  all - yes, motion carried. 
. 

 

 


